New York North Presentations Coordinator Report

(Please save your completed report as a .pdf and email the .pdf to: chairperson@nynafg.com; secretary@nynafg.com and web@nynafg.com)

First Name: Michael Last Name Initial: R.

Date: 07/31/25

Specify Which Report: Summer AWSC

(Winter AWSC; Spring AWSC; Summer AWSC; Fall AWSC; Spring Assembly/ Convention; Fall Assembly)

Report: I hope everyone is enjoying the summer. I am not thrilled with the excessive rain and oppressive heat in my neck of the woods, but life goes on.

Since the Spring Assembly in May, my schedule has become quite busy. I volunteered to be the Chairperson for the Fall Election Assembly / Convention to be held on September 18-20, 2026. The committee met on Zoom and got right down to business discussing venue location and price, sign-ups for various roles for the event, and potential concerns to be addressed as we move forward. The next meeting will be on August 3, 2025. Anyone who wants to be part of the team is welcome to join us.

As Presentation Coordinator, I am thinking ahead to our next Assembly to be held virtually on Zoom. I will prepare an activity to motivate and include the participants in spreading the message of Al-Anon.

In my role as acting DR and GR in District 26, I attend seven meetings a week in my district. I employ the Mike Mobile to transport any riders who want to join us in our excursions to Massena, Canton, Malone, and Akwesasne on a weekly basis. Our district also invites its fellowship to participate in study groups using various CAL materials and the 4th Step Inventory book entitled "Blueprint for Progress". Our district is quite active, and I am glad to be part of that process.

Thank you to everyone for your loving support, and I look forward to seeing you in person or on Zoom.